## July 12, 2025 - 2025 Annual Board of Directors Election CANDIDATE STATEMENT - SUSIE DUNCAN

Hello, I'm Susie Duncan. My husband Curtis and I have been married for 38 wonderful years and are proud to call Mountain Home or lifelong home. We purchased our place here in LTRV in 2018 and have loved every moment of being part of this community. We enjoy spending as much time as possible here throughout the year and are always grateful for the peace and beauty the park offers.

I recently retired after a 25+ year career in healthcare management. During that time, I managed clinical staff and providers, oversaw budgets, and coordinated daily operations across multiple offices. My experience has given me a strong foundation in leadership, organization, and communication---skills I believe are valuable in any community setting. Family is very important to me, and I especially enjoy making memories with our grandkids when they visit the park. In my free time, I love crafting wreaths, quilting, and getting to know fellow residents.

I'm passionate about helping maintain the welcoming, well-kept, and neighborly atmosphere that makes LTRV so special.